NORTHERN SCHOOL COUNCIL MINUTES June 1, 2017

Present:  Scott deVeber, Bettina Hoar, Ron Felsen, Nancy Matthews, Peggy Judge, Rob McCready,  Kasi Kugapalan, Kaan Yigit, Raechel Cayley, Jenn Marr, Bob Postlewaite, Margaret Postlewaite, Sue Fisher, Melissa Rosen, Behzad, Zillah Unger, Johanna Samuel, Adam Gordon, Shellie Suter, 

School Council minutes from last meeting – approved

Parents Reaching Out: Tanya has filled in all the forms and a motion was approved to proceed with this initiative. Ron will provide the name of a potential speaker to Tanya to explore.

This is part of the Parents Reaching Out discussion.
CELL PHONE COMMITTEE: Scott de Veber, Kaan Yigit

The committee presented the analysis of the Cell Phone Survey which Kaan and his company prepared. There were 1,206 responses (805 Parents, 351 Students and 50 Staff.

40 out of 50 Staff feel phones are a problem in the classroom. Over 90% of Parents are concerned by cell phone use at school, but don’t want phones banned from school. The behaviour is not location specific. 

Teachers:   
 

Strong consensus that phones are a huge distraction in classes

Student disengagement

Lack of accessibility (students are disconnected)

Interferes with absorption of lessons

No self regulation among students in all grades

Cell phone usage and consequences linked to poor academic performance in higher grades and University.

Teachers feel unsupported by Parents, the TDSB and the College of Teachers in regard to establishing rules around phone use at school.

Parents:


Continuous distraction

They are fine with phone use outside of classrooms

Feel students have no self control and can’t self regulate

Bad habits of phone misuse carried over to higher levels of education

Students:


81%  of students have their phones with them in class

at all times and the phones are on.

28% have their phones on but in their bags.

Solutions:


There is support for rules being set up minimizing use of phones in classrooms. As of now, the rules are inconsistent and not well communicated. The burden is on the teachers.  The consensus is that during classes phones should be stored and out of sight. Parents are still worried about safety if their kids don’t have phones with them.

Some felt that non-educational use should be banned in classrooms and that this needs to be a clear message and consistent in all classes. The question as to whether we could have a Northern S.S. only policy came up.

As a next step the Committee will review and compare the current NSS cell phone policy with other schools in the area with the goal of making recommendations around changes to the current policy and ensuring it is effectively communicated to students, staff and parents.  

CARING AND SAFE COMMITTEE:  Sue Fisher

FANS:  4 different kinds of fans were bought and the best fan ends up costing $85.00 + H.S.T. So far 63 classrooms want fans. Fans for the Gym have not been decided upon yet. This will be revisited in the Fall. Sue arranged for Asset Tags as well (tags which are marked Northern S.S. and the specific classroom) for each fan. 65 Fans were approved at $85.00 per fan + tax from TorBram Electric. If more fans are needed we will order them. So far the cost is $6,250.00 out of what is left in the School Council budget of $10,000.

The remainder of the money will go towards purchasing BLINDS for classrooms (specifically classrooms on the West side of the school). The School Council has resolved to spend this money on Air Quality improvement at the school. Locations for blinds will be prioritized by a working group. Fans will be allocated on a priority basis.

BUDGET COMMITTEE:  Kasi Kugapalan,Adam Gordon
In the July letter which goes out to families of Northern Students it has been agreed that we should continue to ask for a donation of $45.00 or “other”. Melissa pointed out that 70% of the families opt out of this donation and that the 30% who do donate are likely able to afford this recommended amount.


The closing cash balance is $17,403.00 before taking into account recently approved funding requests (Fans, Blinds, Caring Adult Meeting, Gifted Advisory Board request, NSS Learning Disability Advisory committee request, Wellness Committee, New Student Committee). $2,000.00 will be carried over for the budget 2017/18

The Draft Budget was approved.

COMMUNITY MEMBER Report:  Behzad

Feels we need to communicate more effectively to the Parents to explain what the money that is raised for the school by various initiatives actually does for the students.  The school should give a better picture of where the school stands financially and in terms of its needs. Behzad spoke with Josh Matlow and will meet with him again to discuss how to engage the community with Northern. Behzad attended an Equity Forum and wants to work closely with trustees to expand the meaning of Equity. The suggestion of a speaker on Mental Health would be beneficial to students, parents and teachers. The Equity Forum speaker would also be a good speaker for the school.

Behzad spoke about the issue the John Fisher School community have been struggling with- fighting back against the construction of a tower being built. If parents want to get involved in this grassroots activism against this construction, contact Behzad or Taylor  Roberts.

ECO COMMITTEE: Bettina Hoar/Ron Felsen

There was the inauguration of the new Garden, which involved students from the Tech department, Science department and the Garden Group. The students were incredibly proud of the work they had done and there was a planting ceremony which was attended by Josh Matlow. It was suggested that seniors in the community who no longer have their own gardens should be encouraged to become involved in this project, connecting with students and gardening.

This garden is a “living garden” and one that will hopefully be maintained and expanded on. Cindy English (a former Northern parent) was responsible for the stones along the path and has a connection for buying trees for the Northern Garden project.

L.D. COMMITTEE: There was a very successful evening tonight for Grade 8 students considering Northern for next year  and there were 10 Grade 9 students in the Special Education program who were representing Northern and speaking to Grade 8 families.

GIFTED COMMITTEE: Peggy Judge, Rob McCready
The Gifted Program had a successful social. The topic of speakers came up and it was suggested that it would be useful to students in Grades 11 & 12 to hear from Admissions Directors at Universities to understand expectations after High School. 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT; Ron Felsen

Ron is leaving Northern for a Principal position within the TDSB Teaching and Learning department, Guidance Program and Coop Programs. Part of his portfolio will include Student Success programs (for at risk students) and transitions programs. 

There will be a final Assembly where 3 Retired teachers will be honoured and thanked. 

Last day of classes will be Wednesday June 7, EQAO will be on Thursday June 8th and final exams will take place the following week. June 26th and 27th  will be final mark review.

Scott and Bettina met with our  Superintendent Ian Allison to discuss the criteria for Ron’s successor and to talk about the School Statement of Needs (which was written by Peggy Judge for the School Council).  They discussed the hope of finding a Principal who would continue in the same style of leadership as Ron (weekly emails, communication with parents, staff and students, focus on students at risk and Special Education and building a strong school spirit). 

CO-CHAIR Report: Bettina Hoar, Scott deVeber

Thursday September 14th at 8pm will be the School Council Information Session (the same night as Meet the Teachers). Bettina is retiring her position on the School Council and Scott would like to continue. The Council will be completely new and will be looking for 19 new members for next year’s School Council. We are looking for a Co-Chair for the School Council and hopefully Joanna will take charge of the Elections.

Thank you to Ron for his incredible leadership and all his work over the last 7 years.

Thank you to Jenn Marr who is leaving her position on the School Council. Thank you to Bettina Hoar for her vision and dedication. 

HAVE A WONDERFUL SUMMER!

